GENERAL ADMINISTRATION DIVISION
Report No. 1

OGDENSBURG CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT
OGDENSBURG, NEW YORK

SUBIJECT: Annual School Fire Inspection Report
DATE: December 20, 2021

REASON FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION:

The Board of Education must be informed of the outcome of the
District’s Annual Fire Inspection.

FACTS AND ANALYSIS:

Since our District’s fire inspection has been completed for all of
our school facilities, the Board of Education must be informed
regarding results of the inspection under Education Law 807-a.
Mr. Christopher Kirwan, Director of Facilities lll, is present this
evening to review the District’s Annual Fire Inspection Report with
the Board of Education.

RECOMMENDED ACTION:

Moved by and supported by that, having
the approval of the Superintendent of Schools, the Board of
Education of the Ogdensburg City School District does hereby

accept the Annual Fire Inspection Report on the 20" day of
December 2021.

APPROVED FOR PRESENTATION TO THE BOARD:
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Superintendent
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Ogdensburg City School District
11 e Street, Ogdensburg, NY
Christopher Kirwan

Director of Facilities Il
315-393-0900 ext. 31927

email - ckirwan@ogdensburgk12.org

December 7, 2021

NCE Environmental Consultants
36173 NYS Rt. 12E

Clayton, NY 13624
315-654-5077

Attn: John Warnick
John,

Thank you once again for all the hard work you do for our facilities. We have addressed all
concerns outlined in your 2021-2022 report with the exception of the emergency lights at Madill
School. We are waiting for LED emergency lights to arrive (delayed in shipping), which we will
install as soon as we receive them. Existing units requiring replacement batteries have been
completed and are functioning properly.

I am writing to notify you that your report will be presented at the Ogdensburg City School Board
meeting on December 20, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

Thanks again for all you do. Wishing you and your family a wonderful Holiday!

Singerely

Christopher Kirwan
Director of Facilities lll/Transportation



Ogdensburg City School District

1100 State Street, Ogdensburg, NY 13669
Christopher Kirwan

Director of Facilities Hll

315-393-0900 ext. 31927

email - ckirwan@ogdensburgk12.org

December 3, 2021

Dear Mr. Kendall,
Enclosed please find a history of 2021 Fire Inspections as well as remedial actions
taken to bring Ogdensburg City School facilities into compliance for your and the Boards

review.

Find comfort in knowing our facilities are far better prepared going into the 2021-2022
school year with these remedial projects behind us.

With your permission | will forward a copy to Mr. John Warneck who has been an
invaluable resource with any questions | had regarding the upgrades we undertook.

I'm available should you have any questions.

Sipgerely, «
ris Kirwan

Director of Facilities lll/Transportation



